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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
 

Welcome to the autumn edition of the Eastcote Residents’ Newsletter. We 

hope you find it interesting and a useful source of local information – please 

remember that our website is a further resource and has recently been 

upgraded. For our website address please see the bottom of this page. 

 

Congratulations to the Friends of Eastcote House Gardens on their success in 

securing a grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund to restore and enhance this 

unique public amenity. A substantial amount of hard work has been 

undertaken by volunteers to raise funds and the ERA Committee are pleased to 

have been able to make a financial contribution to support this very 

worthwhile initiative. We look forward to taking advantage of this additional 

amenity in 2015. 

 

Once again we wish to express our thanks to the 70 or so volunteer road 

stewards who distribute our Newsletter twice a year, collect subscriptions and, 

for many, provide a face-to-face contact point. We are always on the lookout 

for additional stewards – a few hours twice a year will suffice and you can 

make a valuable contribution to your local community. For further information 

please email ERA@eastcotera.co.uk 

 

The desire to enhance Eastcote ‘town centre’ was raised within our spring 

newsletter and one can see new facilities being implemented to improve 

Northwood Hills and Ruislip Manor. Should Eastcote be next?  The ERA 

would welcome the opportunity to work together with an Eastcote business 

forum to secure such improvements. 

 

Ian Brooks, Chairman 

 

See our website for information about what’s going on in Eastcote 

www.eastcotera.co.uk 
If you would like to feature a local event on our website or in our newsletter 

email the details to ERA@eastcotera.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:ERA@eastcotera.co.uk


 

REMEMBRANCE DAY  
PARADE AND SERVICE 

EASTCOTE 

Sunday 10 November 2013 
Meet at 10.25am at the corner of Abbotsbury Gardens and 

Field End Road for the Parade at 10.40am to the Eastcote War Memorial 
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EASTCOTE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

OPEN FORUM 
 

THURSDAY 14 NOVEMBER 2013 
 

ST THOMAS MORE CATHOLIC CHURCH 

32 Field End Road Eastcote. 
 

7pm for 7.30pm 
 

Guest speaker Inspector David George will be giving a talk and answering 

questions on community policing in the north of the borough. 

There will also be 

an opportunity to raise any other issues we can help you with. 
 

ALL RESIDENTS WELCOME – WHETHER ERA MEMBERS OR NOT 
 

Light refreshments will be served during the meeting 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

A 1932 Greater London street map shows a Poplar Avenue in Eastcote south 

of Beech Avenue on the site of the Southbourne Gardens allotments off Oak 

Grove.  

 

 
 
 
 



A message from Nick Hurd MP 
 

Some constituents may have picked up on some 

comments attributed to me recently in the national 

media. 
 

I was accused of attacking job seekers for ‘lacking 

grit’. I did no such thing and would never criticise 

young people looking for work in these very 

challenging times. My only interest is in how we can 

help them develop the broad range of skills that 

employers are looking for in the modern workplace. Survey after survey 

tells us the same thing. They are not just interested in academic 

qualifications. They cite people skills, self-reliance, teamwork, resilience, 

the ability to communicate well, and other key attributes. These are the so -

called ‘soft skills’ that are increasingly important. 
 

In a recent survey of employers, more than 60 per cent said that they did not 

feel school or college leavers are developing the self-management skills 

they need for work. My point was that we should listen to employers and 

encourage more young people to get involved in extracurricular activities 

that challenge them. These help to build confidence and important life 

skills. I cited the programme I am responsible for called National Citizen 

Service which almost 50,000 young people will go through this year, 

including several hundred from Hillingdon and Harrow. These programmes 

are helping a large expansion in apprenticeships and review of vocational 

training so that we can help more young people achieve their full potential.  
 

On a separate note, some constituents will be interested to know how I 

voted on the key Syria issue. It is a horrible situation, and there are no good 

options but my bottom line was that we cannot tolerate the use of chemical 

weapons and the international community has to stand firm. There is a full 

statement on my website - www.nickhurd.com  - where residents can also 

catch up on what else their MP is up to.  

I hope everyone had a wonderful summer and please feel free to contact me 

if I can be of any assistance. 

Nick Hurd, MP 

 

 

 

 

3 

http://www.theguardian.com/money/2011/mar/05/secret-to-understanding-soft-skills
http://www.cbi.org.uk/media/1514978/cbi_education_and_skills_survey_2012.pdf
http://www.nickhurd.com/


CONSERVATION IN EASTCOTE  

A victory for Eastcote House 
 
The Friends of Eastcote House Gardens (FEHG) 
have had a very busy year so far. The Stage 2 
application to the Heritage Lottery Fund 

(HLF) was submitted in February. Members 

of the HLF panel made a site visit in late 

April; a large volunteer group attended an 

extra session, with the marvellous result that 

Eastcote House Gardens (EHG) was awarded 

a £1.3 million grant from the HLF.                       
 

So many people deserve accolades for all the hard work put into this project over 

the last five years: the FEHG, all our supporters, local businesses, local groups, 

local schools, ward councillors, MPs and council officers. EHG can now take its 

rightful place as the heart of Eastcote. 
 

This grant will secure the future of these much loved gardens for generations to 

come. The FEHG are fundraising to meet the match funding target set by the 

HLF of £150,000: £125,000 will be in volunteer hours and the remaining 

£25,000 in cash. We have reached the halfway mark, thanks to a recent donation 

of £1,000 from the Eastcote Residents’ Association and a further £1,000 from an 

anonymous donor. Full details of the project and a timeline of works will be 

issued as soon as definite details are known. Please see our website 

www.eastcotehousegardens.weebly.com 
 

 
 

 GARDEN VOLUNTEERS 

Volunteer gardening sessions take place each month on the first Friday and third 

Thursday, starting at 9.30am, on the second Saturday, starting at 10.00am and on  

the fourth Thursday (for countryside conservation) starting at 9.30am. 

Meet at Eastcote House Gardens. All are welcome; no experience is necessary. 

Tools, refreshments and good company are provided. 

For more information contact 

Lesley.crowcroft@gmail.com or telephone 020 8866 8436. 
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ANNUAL TREE DRESSING             
Saturday 30 November 2013        

Eastcote House Gardens 

1.30pm 

Why not bring your children, along with a small decoration, 

 homemade or bought, to decorate a tree. 

All are welcome, refreshments available.  

  For more information contact 

  Lesley.crowcroft@gmail.com or telephone 020 8866 8436 

 

            
 

 

 

 

 
 

The Vintage Tea Gardens season started in May, with the dedication of the Sheila 

Liberty Bridge. The footbridge across the River Pinn, which links EHG to Long 

Meadow, was dedicated to the memory of Sheila Liberty. The Leader of the Council, 

Councillor Ray Puddifoot, gave a special dispensation for the naming. He recognised 

the tremendous service Sheila had given to the Eastcote community and the special 

place she has in our hearts. Usually a person has to be deceased ten years before a road, 

building, bridge, etc. can be named after them. The bridge was formally dedicated by 

Councillor Michael Markham, Mayor of Hillingdon. 

 

In July, the Hinman Shield was presented to 

Warrender   School   for   their   support   of 

many events at EHG, including conducting 

and presenting a survey which was sent to the 

HLF, to show the extent of local involvement 

at the gardens. The original shield is now full, 

so Jay of Forget Me Not, Field End Road, has 

kindly sponsored a new shield, in the shape of 

a Tudor rose, which complements the Tudor 

heritage of Eastcote. 

 
The Mayor presenting the Hinman Shield 
 

Other highlights of the Vintage Tea Garden season have been a classic car rally, St 

Lawrence Players performing Punch and Judy, a dog show, lots of stalls and workshops 

and not forgetting delicious homemade cakes and cream teas by Vintage Tea 2 You. 
 

Throughout July and August EHG was judged for London in Bloom, It’s Your 

Neighbourhood, Park of the Year and Britain in Bloom. Results are expected in late 

September and mid-October; see our website for results. 
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Long Meadow 
 

Long Meadow is now cared for by the FEHG Countryside Conservation group, 

led by Steve Place. The group holds work days once a month, and weekly 

butterfly counts. All the trees have been identified and the veteran trees have 

been registered with the Woodland Trust. The young elms have survived their 

first winter and are growing well. Eastcote Conservation Panel is a stakeholder in 

the Colne Catchment Action Plan, and a grant has now been made from the 

Mayor of London’s Big Green Fund of £20,000 for improvement works to the 

meadow and river. All details of future improvements will be posted on our 

website. 
 

Friends of Pinn Meadows 
 

It’s déjà vu on Pinn Meadows. For the third consecutive year, Eastcote 

Hockey Club has withdrawn its planning application for a fenced and 

floodlit Astroturf pitch and car park on Pinn Meadows, just before it was 

due to be heard by the North Planning Committee. Yet again the planning 

officer had recommended refusal, yet again thousands of residents had 

signed a petition objecting to the development and yet again Eastcote 

Hockey Club have promised to re-submit in due course. 
 

The great news for residents is that a successful planning application is 

further away than ever and as well as the planning officer’s recommended 

refusal there were objections from the council’s Flood Officer, Tree 

Officer, Sustainability Officer, Highways Officer and the Policy and 

Enforcement Planning team. Objections to the planning application were 

also received from the Environment Agency, Natural England, The 

Woodland Trust, Sport England, The Ramblers Association, The Open 

Spaces Society, Eastcote Conservation Panel, Ruislip Conservation Panel, 

Ruislip Residents’ Association, Nick Hurd MP and numerous other 

residents’ groups. The Hockey Club’s grant offers have also been rescinded 

and, following the London Borough of Hillingdon’s confirmation that their 

£150,000 grant is no longer on offer, the Greater London Authority have 

also confirmed that they have withdrawn their £120,000 grant offer too. So 

is that the end of the matter? 
 

Unfortunately not. The Hockey Club have been on Pinn Meadows recently to 

conduct a bat and river survey, no doubt to support their next planning 

application submission later in the year. Obviously, the £200,000 cash in their 
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bank account which has accumulated since the current Astroturf pitch was built 

in 1997, and which has been supplemented by annual Council grants and a 91 per 

cent Council rent subsidy, needs spending, but Pinn Meadows is not and never 

will be the right location for another Astroturf pitch! 
 

In order to permanently protect the area, Friends of Pinn Meadows (FoPM) 

submitted a petition to the Council signed by over 5,000 residents and supported 

by Eastcote Residents’ Association, Ruislip Residents’ Association and local 

councillors, requesting that the Council designate Pinn Meadows as a Village 

Green. However, the petition was refused as the Council felt that there was 

already sufficient protection from its own policies and ownership of the land. 

Let’s hope so! 
 

In other news, the Pinn Meadows Chrysalis project was completed this summer 

and includes new footpaths, benches, bins, bird and bat boxes and parking 

bollards. The completion was marked with the unveiling of a fantastic new 

information board highlighting the history of the meadows and its wildlife 

species. FoPM also held a Big Picnic this summer as part of the nationwide ‘Big 

Lunch’ event to get communities together. As well as the food and games, 

Ruislip Fire Crew also brought their fire engine down for the children (and 

adults!) to play on. FoPM also recently played host for the Council to the London 

in Bloom and Britain in Bloom judges who visited the meadows and were 

impressed with the amount of community involvement. To reinforce this, the 

Council’s Green Spaces team organised scythe-training workshops on the 

meadows and FoPM members are now looking forward to being able to 

demonstrate their expertise at this ancient art at their future working parties. 

 

You can find out more about their work at www.fopm.org. 

 

 

 

 Eastcote House Gardens Calendar 2014 
 
 Featuring photos of the gardens, ideal for Christmas presents, 

 price £5 each 

  

Available from Lesley Crowcroft: email 

Lesley.crowcroft@gmail.com or telephone 020 8866 8436 
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Morford Way Conservation Area 
 

The appraisal of the MWCA is still ongoing. A recommendation was put forward 

that more of the town centre should be included in the conservation area. The core 

buildings are still unchanged from the 1930s and are a fine example of a 

‘Metroland Garden Suburb’. This recommendation has been accepted in principle, 

but does mean more preparation for the appraisal document. 
 

Esso Garage High Road Eastcote 
 

The application to close the garage and erect four, four-bedroom houses has caused 

concern. The garage is well used and is the only one in Eastcote, the next nearest being 

in Pinner and South Ruislip. The current proposal is for part of the land; there is no 

indication of the owner’s intention for the rest of the site. Residents have lodged 

petitions against the application and the conservation panel has also objected. Among 

other reasons, it is considered that this development would be detrimental to the River 

Pinn corridor. 
 

Former betting shop High Road Eastcote 
 

Although not a listed building, this is within the Eastcote Village Conservation Area. 

As it is also joined into the Old Barn, a Grade II listed building, listed building consent 

is therefore required before any repair work can progress. 

 

The Borough Enforcement Officer has caused work to stop and the owners have been 

asked to apply for Listed Building consent. At the time of writing no such application 

has been made. 

 

Parks and open spaces 
 

A great deal of volunteer work goes into keeping our parks and open spaces clean and 

pleasant places to visit. The larger parks have their own Friends groups but even small 

areas have their champions. Chris Groom (ERA President) keeps the area near the 

Tudor Lodge Hotel in good order. Three years ago there was a big tidy-up by the 4th 

Eastcote Brownies and the conservation panel, and bulbs were planted. Chris has been 

keeping this area looking lovely ever since. There must be many other unsung heroes 

keeping Eastcote smiling; if you know of any please let me know. 

 

Warrender Park 
 

Items of outdoor gym equipment have been installed and are proving very popular. 

Several areas of ‘urban meadow’ have been planted and are a treat to the eyes.  
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Funding for some more spring bulbs has been granted from the Ward budget; our 

thanks go to the ward councillors for supporting this project. There will be a working 

party organised this autumn to plant the bulbs for spring colour. 
 

Bessingby, Cavendish and Pine Gardens parks 
 

The many improvements to the parks made by the Friends group, in conjunction with 

the Green Spaces department, have brought rewards; they are now the proud owners of 

a Green Flag Award. Congratulations to all. 
 

Changes to the Planning Law 
 

There are continuing changes being made to Planning Law by the National 

Government, the latest being part of the Growth and Infrastructure Bill. Councillor 

Eddie Lavery, Chairman of the North Planning Committee and the Major Applications 

Planning Committee, has issued guidance on the new changes for which we are very 

grateful. 
  

All these changes take more decisions away from our elected councillors and the 

Planning Department, and regrettably both always receive the blame for those 

decisions we consider appalling. For instance, the application for the former garden 

centre at 216 Field End Road was refused by the North Planning Committee for all the 

reasons we consider relevant, but the Government Department, The Planning 

Inspectorate, considered it was ‘just fine’ to have 11 flats without parking facilities, 

with all deliveries and collections for both shop and flats at the front of the building, on 

a hill, near traffic lights and a pedestrian crossing. 
 

Lesley Crowcroft, Conservation 

 

Update on 150 Field End Road, Initial House 
 

The site has been purchased by the property developer, London Square, who are a 

local company, based in Ickenham, and who are responsible for the apartment 

development in Pembroke Road, Ruislip. 
 

London Square has planning permission, as the Receiver’s appeal against the 

Council’s refusal of the last application was upheld earlier this year.  This has 

allowed them to start work quickly and the rear of the site is already being cleared.  

The £15 million project is due to be completed in 2015 and there will be 42 one, 

two and three-bedroom apartments in a landscaped setting, accessed via a private 

gate, and with underground parking.  
 

Jackie Redrup, Planning 
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A message from the Station Commander of RAF Northolt 
Group Captain Andy Bacon 

 

As Station Commander of RAF Northolt one of the 

things I am most conscious of is the very close 

proximity of the Station to the local community. Most 

RAF bases are located in the countryside, miles from 

the nearest major built-up area but we are situated in 

the heart of the community on the western edge of our 

Nation’s capital. This brings with it many challenges 

as well as many opportunities. 
 

The challenges include keeping disruption to our 

neighbours   to   the   minimum   while   maintaining  our 

operations. To that end we restrict our routine operating  hours to a much greater 

extent than many other airfields. Despite a planned increase in the number of 

commercial aircraft using Northolt, these opening hours of 8am to 8pm Monday to 

Friday, 8am to 3pm on Saturday, and noon to 7pm on Sundays will remain 

unchanged. Of course we do occasionally have essential military and government 

activity outside these hours but we keep this to a minimum. 
 

One example was the recent deportation of Abu Qatada. This required my staff to 

open the airfield for a departure at 2.45am. Another example was last year when 

Typhoon fast jets and several helicopters were based here in support of the air 

security plan for the Olympic and Paralympic Games. We also hosted hundreds of 

additional servicemen and women who were brought in to work at the Olympic park. 

I am grateful for the support and understanding of the local community which 

accepted the disturbance resulting from these activities. 
 

Many Northolt personnel worked long and unsocial hours to help deliver a safe and 

successful Games and I am delighted that the Station was awarded the prestigious 

Stainforth Trophy. This award recognises the important operational role of the 

Station last year, as well as our continued high level of support to operations in 

Afghanistan, charity fundraising, heritage conservation, and community 

engagement. 
 

The opportunities of commanding a Station with a wide range of different units, of 

all three Services, are immense and I am keen to encourage close engagement with 

the community to offer some of our skills to local schools and societies. Wherever 

possible we will open up to allow you access to our events and facilities. 
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I know that many residents enjoy seeing some of the heritage aircraft which visit the 

Station from time to time and, with our Centenary approaching in March 2015, we 

are already planning a series of commemorative events. In the meantime we have a 

real hidden treasure in the former No 11 Group Bunker at Uxbridge. This is from 

where the bulk of the aircraft in the Battle of Britain were controlled and the 

Operations Room is set up as it was on 15 September 1940. Visits can be booked 

through the curator, Dan Stirland, on 01895 251303 and I urge you to visit if you 

have not already done so. Our own Sector Operations Room at Northolt is in the 

process of being restored and should be completed by the time of the Centenary 

celebrations. 
 

Thank you for your continued support for the personnel of RAF Northolt and I hope 

to meet many of you during my time as Station Commander. 
 

Group Captain Andy Bacon ADC MA BSc RAF 
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                          Eastcote Art Society                     
 

Eastcote Art Society celebrated our 35th birthday this year and at our 

summer exhibition at the Cow Byre in Ruislip, the deputy mayor and 

local councillor, Catherine Dann, helped us celebrate the continued 

success of the Society. Given the fact that many local art societies have 

closed, we are proud of our inclusive and open range of activities. Let us 

look forward to the next 35 years. 
 

The Art Society has now set up a website www.eastcoteartsociety.co.uk 
covering all its activities, including this and next year’s programme of 

events as well as images of some of our members’ work. This enables any 

local residents to keep in touch with our activities and, should they feel like 

attending a demonstration, look up the details of the next event. We hope 

this will help communication among members, but also allow the general 

public to view the activities of the Society and maybe come and join us. 
 

The website contains contact details; however, for more information on 

the Society or the local arts scene call 

Graham Pellow, Chairman, on 020 8582 1522. 
 

 



Don’t let a disability be a bar to playing sport 

    
Bessingby Park Bowls Club, like many clubs, occasionally 

has some members who have a disability but who are 

determined to overcome them and still continue to play the 

game of bowls. Bessingby has such a person - Eric Peters. 
 

Eric joined Bessingby Park Bowls Club following his 

retirement; he had in earlier years been a keen follower of, 

and participant in, several sports, in particular football and 

cricket (playing both when he was serving with the RAF in 

Egypt during his National Service). After he left the RAF  

played cricket for the BBC at Caversham and for Brent Council. Today he avidly 

follows the test matches on his radio during breaks in the bowls roll ups and 

matches. 

 

Bowls seemed to follow as a natural progression after Eric retired and entered the 

‘slowing down’ phase of his life. Some eight years ago, however, he unfortunately 

lost much of the sight in one eye due to macular degeneration followed by 

gradually diminishing sight in the other eye, necessitating him having to give up 

driving and most of his reading. Did this prevent Eric from participating in bowls? 

Not at all. His bowls playing continued unabated. He is guaranteed to be at the 

twice-weekly roll ups and often plays in matches against other teams. Playing 

bowls continues to give him much pleasure and healthy exercise. His skill has 

remained to such an extent that on many occasions other players who felt sure they 

would be victorious are heard to say, “You seem to be able to see just as well as I 

can”. 

 

How does Eric manage to play when he can’t see? Well the answer is simple. He 

uses a small pair of binoculars to locate the jack and, determine the line on the 

green his bowl will follow and a fellow bowler will stand over the jack when Eric 

bowls to aid him as the jack is much too small to be seen by his peripheral vision. 

He uses the binoculars to track the progress of his bowl. 

 

Eric is a shining example of someone with a significant disability who has 

persevered and not let his sight problems defeat him. Anyone with a disability 

should have the confidence to play bowls. There is much satisfaction and a real 

sense of achievement to be gained. 
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Bessingby Bowls Club offers companionship not only through its own members 

but also through the members of the clubs it plays in matches. It is a friendly club 

and invites you to join them, where you can meet other people, get exercise and 

play this interesting and entertaining sport. Both sexes and all ages are welcome. 
 

So, what’s stopping you? Contact the Secretary, Jack Odell, on 020 8845 1469 and 

he will welcome you to the club. Free coaching sessions are provided. 
 

The new season starts in April. 
 

Ian Crew, Bessingy Bowls Club 

 

 

 

 

 

             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Don’t let a disability be a bar to playing sport 
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               MICHAEL SOBELL HOUSE 
 

Dates for your diaries: 

Wednesday 23 October 7.30pm – Brain Box Quiz Night 

Tickets are £15 each and include a fish and chip supper. Wine and 

refreshments are also available as well as great raffle prizes! Teams of up to 

eight, couples or individuals are very welcome. Please contact Christine on 

01923 844730 to book your ticket. Barclays will also match funds up to 

£750 on the night, so your participation goes even further. 

Saturday 7 December – Santa Dash 

Registration starts at 11.15am at Northwood Methodist Church. The dash 

starts at 12 noon and runs from our Northwood shop to Michael Sobell 

House where our Festive Fayre will be taking place. The entry fee is £10 

per adult (includes a Santa costume) and £5 per child under the age of 16 

(includes a novelty item). For further information or an entry form please 

contact Trish on 01923 844726 

Saturday 7 December 10am to 4pm – Festive Fayre 

Taking place at Michael Sobell House, you will be able to sample an array 

of homemade cakes and shop for gifts from a variety of stalls. There will be 

a Santa’s Grotto and the Little Elves Craft Workshop including a story 

corner for the children, at minimal extra cost. This year we have an eclectic 

assortment of festive cards to choose from; they will be in the fundraising 

office from 2nd September. 

For further information please email 

mmshevents@michaelsobellhospice.co.uk  

Free parking is available on site at our events with a yellow permit.  

www.michaelsobellhospice.co.uk 
 

http://www.michaelsobellhospice.co.uk/


Outstanding results from Northwood School 
 

Northwood School is delighted to announce its best ever GCSE results. 97 per cent of 

Year 11 students gained five or more A*- C grades, with an impressive 73 per cent 

achieving five or more A*- C grades including English and Mathematics.  
 

Both outcomes are significantly above the averages achieved by all schools nationally 

and represent the fifth successive year of improvement in results at Northwood.  
 

Deputy Headteacher Mark Anderson, who oversees student achievement at the school, 

commented: “These outstanding results affirm Northwood’s status as a high-performing, 

academically successful school. As delighted as I am with them, they come as no 

surprise because they reflect the outstanding teaching and learning that I see on a daily 

basis throughout the year.” 
 

Headteacher Graeme Atkins said: “Our students benefit from the fact that we are a 

relatively small secondary school; therefore we can devote the one-to-one attention that 

enables them to achieve as well as they do.  We are ambitious for them and they in turn 

are highly motivated to succeed.” 
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Ruislip, Northwood and Eastcote Local History Society 
Ruislip, Northwood and Eastcote Local History Society meets on the third 

Monday of each month from September to April at 8.15pm at St Martin’s 

Church Hall, Ruislip. Visitors are welcome (£2 donation). It also organises 

walks and outings, undertakes research and produces regular publications. 
 

Lecture programme 2013-14 

Meeting Topic  Speaker 

18 November A New Story of Hornsey John Hinshelwood 

16 December Members’ Evening    

20 January A History of Harefield 

 through its Maps Keith Piercy 

17 February Foreshore Archaeology and 

 the Blitz Gustav Milne 

17 March ‘There’s nothing like  

 Dissecting to give you an  

 Appetite’ – Dickens Kevin Brown 

28 April The Royal Ordnance Factory 

 at Hayes  Nick Holder 

For further information, please contact the Secretary, Susan Toms, on 01895 

637134, or visit our website: www.RNELHS.org.uk 



             
            Eastcote Horticultural Society 
                  Assisting local gardeners for over 70 years 
 

Come and join like-minded people for only £3 per family. 
 

What you get: 

 garden supplies at reduced rates; home delivery can be arranged 

 advice and gardening tips from the trading hut, 

 open Sundays 10.30am to 12.15pm in March, April, May and 

 September; 11am to 12 noon in February, June, July, October and 

 November 

  annual dinner – November 2013 

  opportunity to display your talents at the Spring Show – 15 March 2014 

   supper quiz – April 2014 

    coach trip to Wisley 
   
The trading hut is next door to Eastcote Community Centre, Southbourne 

Gardens. For more information telephone Alan Thomas on 020 8429 0901, 

email eastcotehorticultural@yahoo.co.uk 
or visit our website www.succulent-plant.com/eastcote 

 

Project Killdeer 
 

The Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) is currently running Project Killdeer 

which aims to raise awareness of illegal street collectors and attempts to ensure 

that charitable contributions reach their intended causes. An estimated £147 

million annually is lost to charities through fraud. 
 

Be aware that all street collectors’ buckets or tins must display the name of the 

charity and be securely sealed. The collector must be in possession of written 

authority from the charity and have an MPS permit; if not, they are committing an 

offence. Collections are restricted to certain days of the month and each charity 

can collect only once a year in any specific local authority area (railway stations 

are subject to different legislation). If you think a charity street collector is 

committing an offence, please contact your local policing team. 

 

Details of current permits issued by the MPS charities office are published at 

www.met.police.uk/charities. This website also covers other types of charitable 

collections. In most cases the charities will be registered; this can be checked at 

www.charitycommission.gov.uk. 
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Contacts 
 

ERA COMMITTEE 
Chairman: Ian Brooks – 020 8866 9925 

President: Chris Groom  – 020 8866 0985 

Secretary: Irene Groom – 020 8866 0985 

Senior Road Steward: Alison Akerman – 07771 846754 

Treasurer: Alison Holtorp – 020 8866 8186 

Planning: Jackie Redrup – 020 8868 6080 

Police:   Ian Murray – 020 8866 4133  

Health & Community Voice: Elizabeth Beggs – 020 8429 4713 

Ruislip Woods: Diana Williams – 01895 624377 

Ruislip Lido Management Advisory Group: Chris Groom – 020 8866 0985 

Transport and Road Safety: Ian Brooks – 020 8866 9925 

Business Liaison Officer: Ian Parkinson – 020 8582 4428 

Newsletter Editor:  David Harper – 020 8868 8583  

   Designer:  Linda Laurie – 020 8866 9058 

ERA Website: Gawain Cox – mobile 07545 009087 
 

Committee:   Carolyn Derecki – 020 8866 5495         

                      Keith Barnard – 020 8868 1755  

                              Ian Parkinson – 020 8582 4428 
 

LOCAL COUNCILLORS 
Eastcote & East Ruislip Ward  Northwood Hills Ward  
Cllr Bruce Baker – 020 8426 2348  Cllr Jonathan Bianco – 01923 820544 

Cllr Catherine Dann – 020 8868 9144 Cllr John Morgan – 01923 821552  

Cllr David Payne – 020 8866 2986        Cllr Andrew Retter – 020 8426 1806  
 

Cavendish Ward  MEMBERS OF  PARLIAMENT 
Cllr Eddie Lavery – 020 8866 1367  Nick Hurd – 01923 822876 

Cllr Raymond Graham – 01923 840014 John Randall – 020 7219 6885 

Cllr Michael White – 01895 637863 
 

GLA Member for Ealing and Hillingdon 

Dr Onkar Sahota – 020 7983 4000 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Published twice yearly by Eastcote Residents’ Association 

Eastcote Residents’ Association would like to thank Deepak of David G. 

Simon & Co. Ltd for his help with the end-of-year accounts. 

 

 



 


